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Southeastern District of Partners of WHA Newsletter

September 2017

Cindy Finger-District Chair

Hope you are enjoying our weather; too soon it will be fall.  It is hard to believe it is after Labor Day.  It is time to think about our coming Partners of WHA State Convention and fall activities.
At our Summer Southeastern District Leaders meeting held August 17 we approved the 2018 SE District budget and will present it to the membership at the Fall District Meeting on October 19, hosted by St. Joseph’s Hospital of West Bend.  The SE District By-Laws were approved by the SE District Board, presented at the Leaders Meeting and will also need to be approved at the SE District Fall Meeting by the members at the meeting. 

The leaders decided on the theme for our SE District Basket for the convention: a toolbox theme to go along with the “Construction” convention theme.  Barb Jamerson, our SE District Chair-Elect and I will purchase items for the tool box and bring it to the convention.  Each local district organization is asked to  contribute $25 toward the contents of the tool box.  The proceeds from the district basket raffle helps to fund the convention and pay for our speakers at the convention.  Thank you for supporting Partners and the convention. 

Congratulations to St. Joseph’s Hospital, West Bend.  They won the 2017 Partners of WHA WAVE Award for Community Outreach and/or Collaboration with their “Santa’s Workshop” community activity!  They will receive their award at the Partners of WHA Convention in Green Bay.  Good work!
I look forward to seeing many of you at the Partners State Convention.  There is a section in this newsletter to give you more information on the convention.

Barb Jamerson-District Chair-Elect

Happy Fall to you all!  As many of you know, I am on the Strategic Planning Committee and was assigned two tasks to be completed by year end 2018.  My first one was to work with Ginny Bosse, Chair of the Northwestern District, to revise the Partners of WHA organization chart.  We are pleased to announce that we have completed this task and have submitted our charts to the Strategic Planning Chair for her review.  It is our understanding that she will present them to the Executive Board prior to this year’s convention.  If there are no further changes and the Board votes to adopt these charts, they will then be published and posted on the Partners of WHA website for use by the general membership.

My second assignment was to work with Dorothy Revnew to update the job descriptions for the State, District and Local organizations that are listed in the Leadership Manual.  This is a larger project than the one previously mentioned so our projected completion date is in 2018.  We began with the State descriptions and will proceed next with the District and then the Local descriptions.
One of the goals under Mary Licht’s leadership is to update the current Bylaws.  After the extended Board met earlier this year to review and agree upon proposed changes, the actual Bylaw committee will be preparing rationales for each of the changes.  This work will carry into the 2018 year.  I will continue to provide updates on this project as they become available.

Looking forward to seeing all at this year’s Convention in Green Bay!
Wayne Pinnow-District Community Health Education
If you remember my article in the last issue, you notice that it was called “Will History Repeat Itself?”  As I am the Community Health Educator for our auxiliary and our district, I follow and research the opioid crisis very closely.  My last article was based on an article I read in the Wall Street Journal from June 1st.  This article is also based on a full page Wall Street Journal article from July 24th.

More than 300,000 Americans have died of opioid overdoses since the late 1990’s.  This is according to the Center for Disease Control and Prevention and they also call it one of the worst epidemics in recent history.  What seems to be shocking is that it is manmade and was fed by the greed of a few large drug companies.  The drug companies have made billions of dollars through the production of these drugs.  Now the drug companies are not the only ones at fault here, a lot of distributors made millions distributing and convincing doctors to prescribe them.
One of the interesting facts in all this is the same lawyer, Mike Moore, and his law firm in Mississippi, who were behind the big tobacco settlements, are also behind some of the law suits already filed by some states.  Ten years ago an affiliate of Purdue Pharma, Purdue Fredrick and its executives agreed to pay $634.5 million for misleading the public about the addictive qualities of OxyContin.  Now this was a settlement so the law suit would not be brought.  Several states are putting together law suits with as many as six or seven large law firms involved.

As you can see there is a lot of money to be made.  The opiod painkiller is a 9 billion dollar a year industry.  The law firms can get 25% of the settlement up to $50 million or more.  Mississippi received a $4.1 billion settlement from the cigarette industry.  At the time Mr. Moore was the Attorney General of Mississippi.  This is where the complaint from the drug companies comes in.  They are saying this is just a money grab by the law firms because they are getting part of the settlement.
As you can see there are many facets to the problem.  It will be interesting to see how it all settles out.  The things that are certain are that we need to stop the deaths from overdoses, we need to help pay for the cost of rehab, we need to reimburse communities for their expenses for running prevention and lifesaving programs.  Maybe it would be good if that reimbursement came from the billions the drug companies made, but as you see someone else gets rich getting that done.  This seems to be the way our system is set up.  Should be interesting to follow this crisis and see how we start controlling it.  My only hope is that it is soon.

Sharon Scott-Public Policy Education

Perhaps many of you watched the Senate proceedings of late July into early August with shaking heads….Each of us have concerns about what comes next with the Repeal and Replace of the current ACA…..The last week of July and into early August the Senate certainly maintained their “newsworthiness” by essentially making several attempts to repeal and/or replace the Affordable Care Act.

The last ditch effort of July 28th with the so called “skinny” bill, which would have repealed only a few provisions of the ACA, failed with a rejection vote of 49-51.  The hope had been the passage of the “skinny” bill would have set up a joint Senate-House conference committee to hash out the differing opinions on a repeal/replacement between the two chambers.

Additionally, the Senate failed to pass 2 other Acts…the Better Care Reconciliation Act, which would have repealed and replaced parts of the ACA, and the Obamacare Repeal Reconciliation Act, which would have repealed parts of the ACA without replacement.
Obviously, our WHA is aggressively watching as new developments unfold and continuing to aggressively maintain conversations with both our state and federal legislators to maintain insurance market stability and to discuss what the federal rejection of the ACE repeal means for Wisconsin.

As for market stability, the August 2nd announcement from Molina (a California based insurance company with a 30 Wisconsin market area) pulling out of the Wisconsin insurance exchange in 2018 along with an earlier 2017 announcement by Anthem (a 34 Wisconsin county market area) and Health Tradition Health Plan making a similar announcement….concerns are rising as to the potential of folks buying insurance through exchanges will have fewer choices in a very short time.  Even with these three insurers announcements, Wisconsin still has the most competitive insurance markets in the country.  BUT, not sitting on their “heels”, WHA portends…”Wisconsin has much at stake in what comes next….Inaction is not an option nor is intentionally allowing failure of insurance markets an acceptable strategy or outcome”…..
Concluding…please alert all H.E.A.T. members to be ever vigilant of “H.E.A.T. Alerts” do respond and continue emailing state and federal legislators…we can/do make a difference.

Partners of WHA Convention October 3-5 Green Bay
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By now you have registered for the Partners of WHA Convention to be held October 3-5 at the Hyatt Regency Hotel on Main Street in Green Bay, Wisconsin.

The theme for the convention is “Join Us in Building Our Future”.  The dress code for the daytime meetings will go with the construction theme.  You may want to wear jeans and work shirts.  Tuesday and Wednesday evening meals will be dressy casual.  WAVE Awards will be given out on Tuesday evening and pictures will be taken.   The “Best of the Best” Award and the Honor Points will be given out at the Wednesday luncheon.  We are asking you to wear red for the Thursday morning session to support the fight against opoiod abuse and misuse.  Representative John Nygren will be our guest speaker on this topic at that time.
There will be a Wine Raffle again this year at the convention.  If you choose to bring a bottle of wine for the raffle from your hospital, there will be a designated table on the convention floor to collect and display each bottle of wine.  The proceeds of this raffle help to support the convention in bringing speakers for the convention.

Each of your organizations received a packet of raffle tickets to sell to your members.  The raffle monies also support the convention.  The raffle ticket prizes are the Seven District Baskets, a Homemade quilt donated by a Partners member, $200 cash, and a one night stay at the Green Bay Hyatt.  Please remember to bring your money and ticket stubs to the convention.  We are not allowed by law to send that through the mail.

Our Southeastern district leaders agreed upon a “Tool Box” theme for our district basket.  Each of the local hospitals is asked to contribute $25 and Barb Jamerson and I will purchase the items and assemble the tool box.

Thank you all for your support for our Partners of WHA organization.  See you at the Convention!
WFH-Elmbrook Memorial Auxiliary-Dawn Hansen
Our Auxiliary, volunteers, and friends make lovely lap robes for our HELP program.  These lap robes are given to seniors in need of comfort care, giving them something to snuggle with during their stay at Elmbrook Memorial and to take home to remember us by.  There are many people who donate yarn to help with this program.

We are always looking for new Auxiliary members.  We will have an Auxiliary Open House on September 15, 2017 from noon to 3:00PM in our Hospital’s 3rd Floor Conference Room.

Our Scholarship Committee awarded three Health Care Career Scholarships.  Each of the recipients receive $2,000 towards their continued education.  We raise funds for the scholarships with our “That’s My Pan” personalized cooking pans sale. We also sell gently used puzzles, and soft and hard cover used books in the Wheaton Franciscan Memorial Gift Shop to support the scholarship fund.
Aurora Memorial Hospital Burlington Volunteers- Jan Christiansen

Happy Fall!  I hope our Fall is better than what our summer was.  Aurora Burlington survived the flood but we were on generator power for five days.  Not much could be accomplished during those days except to keep our doors open and do what absolutely was necessary.  The gift shop was not open and the normal shifts for Volunteers did not take place.  But we helped out where we could to keep people comfortable.
The Cafeteria is undergoing a large renovation so a few of our fundraisers, which are held in the Cafeteria, could not take place.  Hoping this fall things will take on a normalcy.

Plans are being made for Convention, which is always a good time.  A Breakfast Meeting of the Aurora Memorial Hospital Burlington Volunteers will take place in October.  The Breakfast is replacing the Annual noon Luncheon Meeting.  We want to change things up a bit to see if we can get a better attendance at this meeting.
Oconomowoc memorial Auxiliary-Pat Cusma

Our summer Volunteen Program included 99 teens who volunteered in a variety of positions throughout the hospital.  We expressed our thanks to them with a trip to The Fireside Dinner Theater for a 1950’s Music Review and luncheon.  It was a great time with a great group of kids!

Our Scholarship Committee was busy reviewing and selecting students who applied for scholarships in a medical field of study for this fall semester.

We are working on plans for our Auxiliary Board Retreat scheduled for a half-day in early October.  We are excited to be working with a certified facilitator associated with the Performance Improvement Department at Prohealth Care.  We will be working on helping our team work even more effectively together; including topics such as communication, team-based common goal development, and identification of elements of high performance teams.

We have been working with Collette Vacations on Auxiliary sponsored guided group tours for several years and are pleased to announce that this year’s tour group will leave on September 22nd for a “Heritage of America” trip, which includes visits to New York, Philadelphia, Gettysburg, Shenandoah Valley, Colonial Williamsburg, Washington DC and other historic sites.

We are pleased to announce that two tours will be offered in 2018: Tuscany in June and the Colorado Rockies in September.  We have begun our promotional activities for those two tours and look forward to a good response from the community.
Other current projects include planning for our Annual Business Meeting on September 18th, a scrub sale on site at the hospital in October, and our Annual Prelude to the Holidays bake sale in November.
Aurora West Allis Medical Center Auxiliary-Jane Henderson

Although no business meetings were held for the Auxiliary during the summer, activities for members continued!  Our craft room was buzzing every Tuesday with ladies creating craft items for sale at our annual Snowflake bazaar held in November.  Profits from the bazaar fund our scholarships given each spring to children and/or grandchildren of volunteers and/or employees of Aurora West Allis Medical Center who are planning a career in the medical field.

The Gift Gallery which is operated by the Auxiliary was busy with summer gardening gifts and clothing.  Monies from the Gift Gallery allow the Auxiliary to fulfill their 3 year pledge to return funds to the hospital to benefit patient services.  The last pledge of $100,000 was given to help re-model the Emergency Department.  The current 3-year pledge will fund the renovation of the Patient Office Tower entrance.  The first installment of $25,000 was given to Dr. Andrew McDonagh, Chief Medical Officer at our Spring meeting.  Construction is scheduled to begin this fall including a revamping of the current standing directory, better lighting and a new reception desk and computer access.  A second payment of $25,000 will be given to President, Richard Kellar at our fall general meeting.

The three day Nutman Sale in June raised funds for the NICU quilt project.  A final Nutman sale for the year will be held in November.
The Volunteer Appreciation dinner was held May24, 2017 at Meyers Restaurant.  Service awards were presented for 5, 10, 15, and 20 years of service.  Pat Murphy, our Sunshine Chair, was recognized for her more than 45 years of service as a volunteer and loyal auxiliary member.

Partners of St. Joseph’s Hospital-Ann Johnson

Fall is a busy time of year for many.  At St. Joseph’s Hospital and for the Partner Volunteers this means it’s WISH LIST time!  The service hours provided by our Partner volunteers in our Well Wisher Gift Shop and at our special fundraisers allows for financial resources to be donated to the hospital each year.  These funds support an annual Wish List program along with three scholarships for local high school students

(totaling $17,000).

Wish List dollars are dedicated to supporting and facilitating hospital needs that directly impact patient care.  Applications are reviewed and ranked by our Partner Advisory Council and have supported the purchase of hospital equipment such as crash carts, blanket warmers, bladder scanners, microscopes, cystoscopies, CPR machines, patient education, training mannequins, ventilators, cardiac rehab equipment, mammography machines, wheelchairs, IV pumps, Doppler units and oxygenators.  These are just a small sampling of the items that have been provided consistently since 1975.  Wish List application time is such a rewarding opportunity for our Partner Volunteers to see how the service they are providing is having a direct impact on the patient care being provided through these purchases.
These funds would not be available if it wasn’t for the proceeds from our Well Wisher Gift Shop or special fundraisers held throughout the year.  Our summer fundraisers included a Nutman sale, monthly Otis Spunkmeyer cookie sales, a flower certificate sale and a Collective Goods 3-day sale.  Volunteers are currently gearing up for the always popular and highly successful PRN Footwear sale next, along with our annual Well Wisher Gift Shop Holiday Open House in November and a Bargain Blowout sale.

The activities of our Partner volunteers seem never-ending and the same can be said at many other hospitals I am sure.  We continue to be grateful for the 160 volunteers we are so fortunate to have and especially those volunteers willing to take on leadership roles to lead many of these efforts.
Because You Were There
Is the world any different

Because you were there?

Have you lent a helping hand

Or shown someone you care?

Has anything you’ve said
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Or perhaps have done

Left a feeling of joy

For a kindness well done

For what is life

But for the time we share

The moments spent together

Our hearts to bear

Those whose lives we have touched

As we pass by

Always leave their mark

This none can deny

Each one of us is blessed 

With something to give

Just stop and take time

For as long as you live

Then you will find

The more that you share
The world will be different

Just because you were there.





-Joanne Anderson
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